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House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee Passes Reauthorization Bill

The House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee moved this afternoon to pass H.R. 3, a reauthorization bill for highway, transit, and highway safety programs.  The bill, popularly known as the Transportation Equity Act – A Legacy for Users (TEA-LU), would authorize $284 billion through fiscal year 2009.  

The TEA-LU bill passed today provides over $90 billion less in transportation funding than the reauthorization bill endorsed last year by Committee Chairman Don Young of Alaska.  Disputes with the White House over the financial size of the reauthorization bill led Chairman Young and House leaders to pare down the bill from $377 billion to $284 billion.

The most contentious issue facing lawmakers is the manner in which federal transportation formula funds are distributed to states.  That issue is not addressed in the bill passed today and is widely expected to be resolved next week when H.R. 3 will be considered on the House Floor.  Following House passage of TEA-LU, Senate action on a reauthorization measure is expected to take place within the next month and then both measures will go to conference where differences between the House and Senate bills will be resolved.

TEA-LU includes a listing of over 3,300 projects for which it provides authorization.  Details of the newly passed reauthorization bill are currently being compiled by LACMTA Government Relations staff and will be shared with Board and staff members as soon as possible.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.

